The October 5, 2022 meeting of the Gregory Public Library Board of Trustees was called to order at 5:28pm by President Kathy Kayl.  All members were present.
The minutes from the September 14th, 2022 meeting were presented and Kristen Jacobsen moved and Pat Mattson seconded they be approved, Kathy motioned with there being no objections.
Tara Engel presented the Financial/Statistical Report for September 2022. 
Old Business:
Tara reported on the SLDA conference she attended and the good feedback she received and recommendation to some of the State staff to mention to the new State Librarian that we have yet to hear from him via email.
At the October 3rd City council meeting it was brought up by Guyla about my phone and a need for something different to occur with Tara’s phone and Alex is supposed to meet with Tara to hear more about the issue and concerns surrounding it.
New Business: 
After Tara spoke with Marcia from the State Library at their booth on Braille and Talking books Tara felt the need to demo the Talking Book machine to make the board aware of the program’s importance and to spread the word to the community in the event others can benefit from the program.
Tara told the Board that she was going to bounce off of the Harvest Festival activities and have a craft morning on October 15th at 9am and presented the examples of the different crafts that the kids would be doing.
Tara approached Chief Catts at the City Council meeting on October 3rd to ask if he was certified in Security assessment and to stop in and set up a time for the Board and community to participate in an active shooter training and that he didn’t appear for the scheduled meeting to discuss this.
Tara said that if we are looking at having a support staff for longevity it would be important for Certification if they went to Library Institute after Tara completes her last year next summer.  The board agreed to this as continuing education and to look at adding it to the budget if Sherri was interested.
A motion was made by Joan Bloom and seconded by Kristen Jacobsen to move the Board meetings to 5pm starting in November 2022.  Approved.
Guyla spoke about CPR training for the Board as part of our accreditation hours.
Next meeting is scheduled for November 2, 2022 at 5:00 PM
Kristen Jacobsen motioned for the meeting to adjourn; Cara Hull seconded.
Meeting adjourned at 6:03pm.  
Respectfully submitted,

Tara Engel, Secretary



